
 

 

 

 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

REGION 4 

ATLANTA FEDERAL CENTER 

61 FORSYTH STREET 

ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303-8960 

 

 

 

 

March 24, 2021 

 

 

Ms. DeAnna Oser, Program Manager 

Georgia Environmental Protection Division 

4244 International Parkway, Suite 120 

Atlanta, GA  30354 

 

Ms. DeAnna Oser: 

 

Thank you for submitting the Quality Assurance Project Plan for the Georgia Ambient Air Monitoring 

Program to Evaluate New and Emerging Technologies for Ethylene Oxide, Revision 0, December 2020 

(December 2020 QAPP submittal).  

 

The EPA would like to clarify that the Georgia Environmental Protection Division’s (GA EPD) 

collection of air samples, the data quality assessment, the data validation, and the reporting of results 

which began in September 2019 are covered under the Quality Assurance Project Plan for the Georgia 

Ambient Air Monitoring Program for Ethylene Oxide, Revision 0, approved in September 2019 and the 

Georgia Ambient Air Monitoring Program for Ethylene Oxide, Revision 1, approved April 2020. Upon 

EPA approval of the December 2020 QAPP submittal, air sampling data collected, data quality 

assessment and validation activities, and the reporting of results conducted from the approval date will 

be covered under that document. 

 

Thank you for your work to promote healthy air quality in Georgia and the nation. If you have any 

questions or concerns, please contact me at (404) 562-9141 or Sara Waterson at (404) 562-9061. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Gregg Worley, Chief 

Air Analysis and Support Branch 
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